


To Whom it May Concern,  

 

We are applying for a short-term rental operation permit for our basement apartment at 

1048A College Ave, Harrisonburg 22802. We, Matt and Maria Swartzentruber, purchased this 

house, 1048 College Ave, in January of 2022 and have had an older couple renting the 

basement apartment ever since. Unfortunately, this couple has moved to the retirement 

community at VMRC this past December of 2023 and we’re now in the position of needing to 

figure out how best to utilize this space. With three small children in the home (7, 4, and 2), we 

like the flexibility of a short-term rental option because it allows us more use of the space when 

it's not occupied. The driveway to the apartment is essentially our backyard space, and with 

Maria being home with the younger two, and also watching a friend’s 4 year old child, it’s nice 

for them to use this space for play when we don’t have anyone staying in the apartment. 

Additionally, we like the flexibility that short-term renting offers, and with our aging parents living 

out of state with declining health, we also anticipate likely needing to have the apartment 

available in the near future. Already, we've also had neighbors use our apartment for visiting 

family members, and we hope to make it available in ways that foster community within our 

neighborhood. 

We bought this house as our family home and plan to live here for many years to come. 

This is not an investment property, nor are we prioritizing financial decisions over family 

decisions. We anticipate at some point we will return to longer term renting, but for this current 

season of our lives, the possibility of short-term renting suits our family's needs better. It should 

also be noted that the layout of this apartment, for all intents and purposes, is our basement. 

There is a door that goes between our basement space, and the basement apartment space, 

that connects the two from the inside of the house. 

Matt and Maria Swartzentruber, owners of 1048 College Ave, will be the operators of the 

STR. 1048 College Ave is our primary residence and we’ll be living on the property with this 

basement apartment as the proposed STR. 1048 College Ave and 1048A College Ave are one 

entire house, the STR (1048A College Ave) is a basement apartment below the main living 

space with separate utilities, separate entrance/exits, and separate parking/driveway as well. 

The STR is roughly 1200 sq ft, with 2 bedrooms, 2 full bathrooms, full kitchen, and living room. 

The maximum number of lodgers accommodated in this STR would be 4. Guests would park 

their vehicles off street in the separate parking lot provided for this basement apartment on the 

property. The off street parking for this STR could accommodate up to three vehicles (see 

picture). If you'd like to see pictures of the inside layout of the apartment it's available at 

https://airbnb.com/h/swartzentruber (we're currently hosting guests through airbnb as a 

homestay but would like the flexibility to increase the amount of nights in a calendar year with 

the short-term rental status). 

 

Thank you for your consideration, don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or 

concerns. 

  

Matt and Maria Swartzentruber  

matthew.swartzentruber@gmail.com      

(cell) 267-733-2656 
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